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YPI CHARTER SCHOOLS 
  
February 11, 2019 
  
TO:                YPI Charter Schools 
                       Board of Directors 
  
FROM:          Yvette King-Berg 
                       Executive Director 
  
  
SUBJECT:    Recommendation to approve the use of one-time unrestricted funds at 
each school site to support the implementation of California’s academic standards 
  
BACKGROUND 
  
All public schools in California receive funding from a variety of resources, both 
restricted, and unrestricted.  Some funding is designated as “one-time funding” as the 
legislation which authorized the revenue often established specific timelines and 
restrictions for the receipt and use of funds. 
  
ANALYSIS 
Per the California Department of Education (CDE), these funds are to be used for a one-
time purpose including the use of funds for deferred maintenance, professional 
development for educators, induction for beginning teachers with a focus on relevant 
mentoring, instructional materials, technology infrastructure, and any other investments 
necessary to support the implementation of California’s academic standards. 
  
The table below indicates the one-time funding received by each of the YPICS, $184 per 
ADA, which will be used to support the implementation of California’s academic 
standards. 
  
  

School Amount 
Bert Corona Charter $65,644 
Bert Corona Charter High  $35,790 
Monsenor Oscar Romero Charter Middle $60,280 

  
  
RECOMMENDATION 
It is recommended that the Board approve the use of the one-time funds listed above to 
support the implementation of California’s academic standards. 
 


